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Term 2 

Thursday 27 April 

School Photos 

Monday 1 May 

School Dental commences 

Wednesday 3 May 

Year 3 - 6 Cross Country Event 

Friday 5 May 

Winter Inter-school Sport Year 5-6 

Middle School Pasta Day 

Wednesday 10 May 

1/2 excursion to the city 

Tuesday 9 - 11 May  

NAPLAN Grades 3 & 5 

Friday 12 May 

Senior school Pasta Day  

Monday 22 May 

St Johns first aid course for all students 

    

2017 School Terms 
Term 1 

February 1 (Students) - March 31 

Term 2 

April 18 - June 30 

Term 3 

July 17 - September 22 

Term 4 

October 9 - December 22 

 

Student Playground  

Supervision  
The school offers yard supervision from 

8.45am & after school until 3.30pm. Chil-

dren should not be sent to school before 

8.45am; and picked up by 3.30pm. 

 

 

 

 

Let’s Read! -  8:50am in all classrooms. 

Parents Welcome! 

General Office Contact Details 
 

 
 

 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
The last two school weeks have been shorter with a Tuesday start to 
the term and the ANZAC Day public holiday, however we have man-
aged to fit a lot in! 
 
School photos were taken yesterday. Photos can still be ordered and 
paid for online. Orders close May 7.  
Order Online– www.arphotos.com.au 
My School Code: 1704DP714 
 
We welcome Reem Afif to the Year 5/6 DPN team this term. Ms Reem 
will be teaching SIF for the remainder of this year. We also welcome Ms 
Melissa Lodkowski who is teaching Year 1-6 Science & Sustainability. 
 
Mr Ross Dixon has notified the school of his retirement. We 
acknowledge the contribution that Mr Dixon has made to DPN over a 
number of years in various teaching roles including classroom teacher, 
physical education teacher & more recently Science/Sustainability 
teacher. On behalf of the school community, I wish him all the very best 
in his retirement. 
 
The Dental Van will arrive this coming Monday. Thank you to all families 
who have returned signed authority forms. Check ups will commence on 
Monday. 
 
The portable classroom will be shifted on Monday via the main school 
carpark area. This car park will be closed for the day. The building will 
be replaced by a Mod-5 classroom on the same site.  
 
A reminder that any items brought to school by students are brought 
at their own risk. If students bring mobile phones to school, these 
must be handed to the office staff on entering the school in the morn-
ing and collected at the end of the school day. 
 
Kind Regards,   

Liz Balharrie 
 

Be…    Respectful    Your Best     Empathetic      Resilient       

Principal - Liz Balharrie          Assistant Principals - Teresa Woods & Lynne Ord-Oraniuk 

   

 

Office Hours:   Monday - Friday 8:30pm  - 4:30pm   

  Address: 18 - 36 Mawson Avenue, Deer Park, 3023  Phone: 93634600  Fax: 93636243 

 Email: deer.park.north.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au   Web: www.deerparknthps.vic.edu.au 
   

Our Purpose: To engage each childôs curiosity, build on their strengths and preferred learning styles to develop healthy, socially  
responsible, capable and resourceful life long learners. 

Calendar of Events Message from the Principal 
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MINDFULNESS IN ACTION 

 

The Life Skills Group program, Mindfulness in Action, is about to commence at DPNPS. Staff are 
looking forward to this program.  Mindfulness is the practice of being fully present to what is hap-
pening in the moment, without thinking about the past or imagining the future. Life Skills programs 
are aligned with the Victorian teaching standards. Each week Life Skills teachers facilitate classes 
aligning lifelong values, fundamental movements, and positive psychology through various games, 
breathing exercises, guided stories and relaxation.   
Life Skills Group is pleased to provide parents and carers with a regular newsletter update on your childôs Mindfulness in 
Action Program. Please follow the óSnippets Newsletterô and practice the daily activities with your child. Remembering 
that the practice of mindfulness works best when it is ongoing, in small ways, throughout our lives.  We can assure you it 
will be fun and a lovely way to spend a few minutes extra with your child. 
 

Week 1 :  Introduction to Mindfulness :  (Week beginning Monday 1
st
 May) 

  
This week in Mindfulness in Action, we connect our class plan to the value of respect. How do we show respect to our-
selves? How do we show respect to others? How do we show respect to property? We also discuss what mindfulness is, 
how we can practice being mindful in our lives and how it can benefit us. With breath awareness, students will begin to 
notice their body, feelings, sensations and thoughts in a more focused way. Through discussion and activities, students 
will learn how to calm their minds and bodies to manage their own feelings of excitement anger or worry. What an im-
portant skill to have in todayôs busy world! Students will discover that mindfulness can create better concentration and 
focus in all areas of our lives, including the classroom, playground and sports field.  
The students will learn how to have a ómindful body,ô which involves being present, calm and quiet. After your childôs first 
lesson ask your child to show or teach you the breathing or ómindful bodiesô pose they have learnt in their Life Skills les-
sons. Encourage the use of these techniques when your son/daughter needs help relaxing or calming down. We know 
they will be very excited to share what they have learnt with you! 
  
Week 2 : Mindful listening : (Week beginning Monday 8

th
 May) 

  
Listening is an important skill to develop in children and this week children will focus on active listening and honesty. The 
students will practice listening mindfully by being really still and quiet while they listen to a soothing sound. Students will 
become aware that by continually incorporating active listening, we become more ótuned inô and begin to hear conversa-
tions, sounds, feelings and thoughts in a clearer manner. Children will also become more aware of others as well.   
In this lesson students also discuss honesty. They will identify reasons why it is important to be honest and how it feels 

when people are dishonest. Students will then practice being honest independently whilst being an active participant of a 

game.   After this session, ask your child to show you their best active listening at the dinner table or while sharing a story 

before bed. Your child might do their best to show you they are listening with their eyes and ears during your conversa-

tion. 

 
The children in Middle School have been working on an in-
quiry about Active Citizenship.  Through this inquiry, we 

wanted the children to understand that: 
 

*Communities depend on active citizens. 
*Some people donôt have their basic needs met.  

*There are individuals, services/organisations that help people. 
 
Now that the inquiry is finishing, we would like to take action by assisting the FARESHARE organisation.   
Melbourne food charity FARESHARE rescues surplus, quality food from supermarkets, farmers and other 

businesses.   
With the help of 800 regular volunteers, FARESHARE cooks this food into 25,000 free, nutritious meals a 
week for Victorian charities – such as soup vans, homeless shelters, food banks and school breakfast 

programs.  
 

They are currently running a fundraiser for  
unopened and not past their use-by dates packets of rice and pasta.  

If you can help this worthwhile cause, please bring your donations to your childôs classroom.  
Thank you  

Middle School teachers and children. 



Foundation News 
At the end of Term 1, the children in Foundation buddied up with other classes to have Reading and 
Writing Celebrations. It was very exciting! The children read together and shared the stories they 
had written. We have been learning how to ótouch and tellô on each page as part of our planning 
process for writing. We have been learning how to say words we want to write slowly to listen to the 

sounds and then write a corresponding letter. With our reading work, we 
have been learning how to study the front cover and pictures on each page 
to help us know what the book is about. We have also been trying to match 
exact words to the picture. We are all so proud of our learning and couldnôt 
wait to share it with other students in the school!  
ñI felt happy because the big kids around me were helping me to read.ò By 
Tiare 
ñI was so lucky because I chose Vickiôs sister and I was happy because I 
pointed to the words.ò By Michelle 
ñI am good at reading the book lots and lots of times.ò By Sehaj 
ñWe can share our WOW pages.ô By Jacob 
 ñI read all the books and I went back and started again.ò By Noami 
ñIt was fun.ò By Noah  
ñIt was so good because we had our own books to read together.ò By Alby 
ñWe were reading and it was so much fun and it was quiet.ò By Besim   Marina portelli foundation team 

Deer Park North Primary School Newsletter  

More on our Website...   
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Our Purpose: To engage each childôs curiosity, build on their strengths and preferred learning styles to develop healthy, socially  
responsible, capable and resourceful life long learners. 

MOTHERS DAY 
STALL  

11th of 
May 
All gifts are 
$5 dollars 

 

STUDENT VOICE/LEADERS 

Middle and Senior School students have participated in the process to select our 
school leaders for 2017.  The fun and excitement of applying, presenting and vot-
ing has now passed. 
We are delighted to announce our school leaders for 2017.  Leaders will be pre-
sented with their badge at our next whole school assembly on Monday 1

st
 May.   

Please come along to share the childrenôs achievements. 
 

SCHOOL CAPTAINS   Chi Doan  Devansh Aerry 
ASSISTANT SCHOOL CAPTAINS Amber Tran  Benjamin Thangeng 
HOUSE CAPTAINS: 
MAWSON (red)  Jimmy Vo  Rows Co Pah 
GOULD (blue)  Jobe Stewart Emi Eliu 
TASMAN (green)  Ruby Fonua  James Lahnin 
HOVELL (yellow)  Aketito Ngaue Armin Celic 
 

STUDENT REPRESTATIVE COUNCIL (S.R.C) 
MKF   Kimba Lewis  Alexandar Mirceski 
MJG   Arsemma Felege  Andrew Chozah 
MJW   Asenati Schuster  Bawi Min Lian 
MSZ   Dre Fungavaka  Jennifer Le 
MCL   Sam Lenssen  Annarina Aukuso 
SKZ   Minh Duong To  Ngun Lahnin 
SHE   Emre Soylemez  Kyra Cassar 
SVG   Thao Nguyen  Hayden Phung 

Auslan 

"Auslan" It is fasci-
nating to learn about 
"Family and pets" in 
AUSLAN. It's broad-
ening the Prep to 
Year 6 studentsô 
understand of  
'What is Auslan?'  
So that they can 
communicate 
with the Deaf  
community.  

Foundation 
In writing, foundation students are starting to write true stories.  They have practised telling true stories by saying all of the 
little things that happened, including what people said and did.  
In writing, year 1/2 students are learning that when they have an idea that 

is hard to draw, or a word that is hard to 
spell, they donôt quit.  Writers keep trying.  
 
Year 1/2 students keep trying with spelling 
tricky words – stretching them out like a rub-

ber band.  
Ruth Drew 

Literacy Coordinator 


